Item No 6(d)

COUNCIL MEETING, 28th November 2012
CABINET, 12th November 2012 

92 CLUSTER OF EMPTY HOMES – FUNDING

Councillor B Collins, Cabinet Member with responsibility for Economy and Environment, presented a written report of the Director, Economy and Environment advising of a successful bid which had been made to Government for funding to bring 130 empty homes around the Halifax town centre back into use, and seeking approval to the funding being included within the Council’s capital programme for this purpose.  The report provided background information to the issues surrounding empty homes and advised of the Council’s empty homes strategy approved in 2010 which provided a framework for co-ordinating action to bring back empty homes into use.  Since then, Council Tax discounts had been removed for owners of empty homes and a programme of assistance, advice, and occasional enforcement action, with regard to empty homes had been put in place. The number of empty homes empty for more than six months had subsequently reduced from more than 2,500 to 1,750.  There were however still high levels of empty properties around the centre of Halifax.  Central Government had recently recognised the national issue and potential for bringing empty homes back into use and had included this in the National Housing Strategy – Laying the Foundations.  From this funds had been available in a number of ways which might be beneficial in delivering the empty homes strategy.  The Council’s successful bid for resources under the Cluster of Empty Homes Fund had resulted in the award of a grant to the Council of just under £600,000.

* RESOLVED that it be recommended to the Council that the £599,967 funding allocated from Government to bring 130 empty properties in clusters around the Halifax town centre back into use be included within the Council’s capital programme and used for that purpose.

